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“SPECIAL” COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 
MINUTES 

 
Tuesday, November 10th, 2020 
Following the Committee of the Whole Meeting  
Tay Valley Municipal Office – 217 Harper Road, Perth, Ontario 
Council Chambers 

 
ATTENDANCE: 
 
Members Present:  Chair, Reeve Brian Campbell 

Deputy Reeve Barrie Crampton 
Councillor RoxAnne Darling 
Councillor Fred Dobbie  
Councillor Rob Rainer  
Councillor Gene Richardson  
Councillor Mick Wicklum 
Councillor Beverley Phillips 
 

Staff Present: Amanda Mabo, Acting Chief Administrative Officer/Clerk 
 Janie Laidlaw, Deputy Clerk 
 Ashley Liznick, Treasurer 
 Sean Ervin, Public Works Manager 
 Noelle Reeve, Planner 
  
Regrets:   None 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER 
 

The meeting was called to order at 8:12 p.m.  
The Reeve conducted Roll Call. 
A quorum was present. 

 
The Reeve overviewed the Teleconference Participation Etiquette that was outlined in 
the Agenda. 

 
2. DISCLOSURE OF PECUNIARY INTEREST AND/OR CONFLICT OF INTEREST 

AND GENERAL NATURE THEREOF 
 
None at this time. 
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3. DELEGATIONS AND PRESENTATIONS 
 
i) 2021 Capital Budget Presentation and Discussion. 

 
The Treasurer gave a PowerPoint Presentation – attached, page 5. 
 
A Member asked if the purchase of the tractor with flail and boom should wait 
until the service delivery review was complete.  Staff explained that the work 
this equipment does has typically been contracted out and providing the service 
in-house is an increase in the level of service with no extra costs to operations. 
In addition, the roadways that require a second mow can be undertaken and it 
will address the infestation of noxious weeks which is a safety concern to 
residents.  
 

ii) 2021 Operating Budget Update. 
 
The Treasurer gave a Power Point Presentation – attached, page 16. 
 
The Committee supported the changes to the 2021 budget, including the 
additional funds to reserves. 
 
The Treasurer confirmed that this budget would be presented to the public 
meeting on November 24th. 
 

iii) 2021 Fee Review Update. 
 

  The Treasurer gave a PowerPoint Presentation – attached, page 17. 
  

Councillor Dobbie  
Can support the budget as presented but wondered if the Township could ask 
for a letter from landowners to prove the shingles are from properties within Tay 
Valley.  

  
Councillor Rainer  
Supports the budget with the increase to reserves, thanked staff for the hard 
work in putting together the budget.  

  
Councillor Phillips 
Happy with the addition to the reserves, the Council Conference and Training 
amount could be further reduced, The Reeve explained that when the pandemic 
was over and conferences were being attended again, the amount would have 
to go back into the budget mid-year, as well if the amount is not spent in 2021 it 
would go into the contingency reserve, so just to leave it. 

  
Councillor Richardson 
Supports the budget as presented, thanked staff, did a good job on the budget 
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 Deputy Reeve Crampton  
Is supportive of the budget, thanked staff for their work on the budget and the 
clear explanations on the budget items 

  
Councillor Wicklum  
Applauded the Treasurer on the budget presentations, the Councillor 
Conference and Training amount should be a zero 

  
Councillor Darling 
Supports the budget as presented, feels staff did a good job on the budget 
 

4. ADJOURNMENT 
 

 The Committee adjourned at 9:07 p.m. 
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